
Proposed Ordinance 2024-0217: Revising Permit Review Processes

Proposed Ordinance 2024-0217 would modify the County’s permit review 
process, in order to reflect updates to state law.

State law and County Code establish the process for permit review in 
unincorporated King County.  In response to changes made by the state 
legislature in 2023, this Proposed Ordinance would update the County’s 
regulations related to preapplication requirements, permit submittal 
requirements, determination of complete application, Notice of 
Application, and timelines for final decisions.  



Issue a final decision on project permits: 

• Within 65 days of determination of 
completeness, if the project permit doesn't 
require public notice;

• Within 100 days of determination of 
completeness, if the project permit requires 
public notice, but not a public hearing; and

• Within 170 days of determination of 
completeness, if the project permit requires a 
public notice and public hearing
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